

Peterborough Airport Noise Liaison Group
Meeting #2: Thursday June 9, 2016
5:00pm to 7:00pm in the Loomex Building

MINUTES

Present: Angela Prins, Connie Hodson, Patricia Terryberry, Cathy Montgomery, Lisa Davidson, Larry Piccinin, Dan Mansell, Blake Law, Trent Gervais, Bob Emmett, Winston Maw, Gord Magee, Nicky Godfrey

Observers: Nancy Hewitt, Heather Scott, Brigid Ayotte

Facilitator: Bob Beecher

Meeting commenced at 5:05 p.m.

1. Trent Gervais spoke regarding Terms of Reference to reflect that alternates may attend all meetings if they so wish but may only vote if their group representative is absent.
-Alternates may also be selected from same household of serving group members.
2. **Motion** to have letter signed by group members and forwarded to Transport Canada requesting they expedite decision regarding changes to circuit pattern.
Motion: Connie Hodson
Seconded: Patricia Terryberry

DECISION: **VOTE - CARRIED**

3. It was agreed that information on specific flight activities (i e. night flying) would be provided to group representatives prior to commencement when possible.
4. Dan Mansell requested the use of more maps and visual depictions. This provided group members with a better overview of situation and affected areas. It was agreed to incorporate more visuals at future meetings.
5. **Motion** to continue meeting after 7:00PM in order to complete items for discussion identified on agenda.
Motion: Patricia Terryberry
Seconded: Angela Prins

DECISION: **VOTE - CARRIED**

NEXT STEPS:

Draft minutes will be posted on website

Next meeting: September 8, 2016 at 5:00p.m.

CLOSING REMARKS:

Gord Magee's contact information was provided to committee representatives

Meeting adjourned at 7:55P.M.